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Albany 
--- 

 Want to send a few lines from here. 

 On August 21st we had the pleasure of 

visiting with our dear friend Fritz Leschber 

and wife and brother-in-law Friedrich 

Schneider from Corn Hill, who wanted to 

see this area. They liked what they saw 

and so we spend a few pleasurable hours 

talking together. Fritz and his brother-in-

law brought us a few little bottles of the 

noble snake-water from Waco; and so that 

we would stay in a happy frame of mind 

while talking, we drank a few little glasses. 

Unfortunately, everyone was tired from the 

trip and since they had to get up early to go 

to Stamford to visit relatives and friends, 

we had to go to bed so we would not miss 

the train in the morning. Since Fritz and 

Julius own a lot of land here, and since this 

area is being settled fast by Germans, they 

want to donate 20 acres for church and 

school, which we really should have now. 

That's why I would like to ask all brethren 

to buy land close to each other, so that we 

won't be scattered far apart and our 

children won't have far to walk to school. 

There are also some places for rent now, 

for those who would desire such an 

arrangement.  

 Cotton is bursting open because of the 

draught.  

 Mr. Gott. Jentho finished with the 

construction of his house and is now 

harvesting his crops, so he will be able to 

move into his new place soon, which he 

furnished nicely.  

 Also Wm. Grothe’s building comes to 

an end and will move into his new home 

soon. To all I am sending a warm welcome 

in advance.  

 Greetings to all readers and the 

Volksblattmann.  

Chr. Dutchman 

 

Translated by Luise Green. 
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